Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, October 5, 2015
Rescheduled from October 12, 2015

The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on October 5, 2015.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Jubal Durivage, Dale Tatro, Faye Cochran, Gary Wright, Deb Godin, Rickey Adams, Jackie Sweetser, Donna Whitcomb, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:15 pm.
2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda:  None.
3. Approve the Minutes of September 16, 2015 and September 28, 2015:  Dale made the motion to approve the minutes of September 16, 2015.  Approved.  Jubal made the motion to approve the minutes of September 28, 2015.  Approved.
4. Citizen Input:  None at this time.
5. Animal Control Officer Update: 
a. Faye provided the Selectboard with an update of the dog found at the beach.  When taken to the veterinary it was determined that the dog had cancer and could not be saved.  Faye questioned the Selectboard on how to proceed in the future in regard to costs of treatment.  The Selectboard was happy with how this was handled, stating that each situation will be treated individually, in the best interest of the animal.  Faye has worked with Rachel on attempting to determine who the dog belonged to, but to date their research has not been successful.  The bill for treatment of this dog has been received at the town office and was paid with today’s order.  Gary, Rachel and Faye working together to respond with two people to calls like this one is the preferred method the town wishes to follow.
6.
Constable Update:  Faye provided the Selectboard with an update from Amy Touchette (Justice for Dogs) on the RT100 animal abuse issue.  One court case has been decided with another due in the near future.  The Selectboard continued its support of allowing the State Police to respond to any concerns at this location.
7.
Beach Update:

a.
Signs – cost estimate:  Candy contacted VT Corrections and provided them with a list of the signs.  An estimate has not come in yet.  The Selectboard will review all information on sign costs at the next meeting.  
b.
Review 3 month accounting & Lakeview Campground rate increase & set rates for 2016 season:  Deb Godin is raising her rates for camping and her entry fee.  Due to a long standing agreement issued by the State of Vermont the town must remain 10% above Lakeview as a municipality cannot compete with a private company.  Lakeview rates will be $1450 plus an estimated additional $120 for electric and dumping.  The town would like to set its seasonal at $1700.  Deb was okay with this rate. Lakeview daily camping will be $37.  If the town rate of $35 is raised to $37, Deb is agreeable to this amount.  Lakeview and LERA tent sites are at $20.  This was also okay with Deb.  There was a lengthy discussion on:  electric usage; possible metering; lowering the entry age and/or charging a bus fee; desire to keep LERA available to the towns people and especially for use by children; LERA available as service to Eden community; opening and closing dates; availability of access equal to all parties; all document dating being consistent.  Dale made the motion to set the 2016 seasonal site rate at $1700 for the fall lottery and $1750 for the spring lottery.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  Dale made the motion to set the 2016 daily camping rate w/electricity to $37 with the daily camping rate w/out electricity remaining at $20.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  The Selectboard will study the remaining rates and discuss them at the next meeting.  Jackie inquired if their presence would be needed at the meeting of October 26th – No.
c.
Schedule end of season walk through:  The Selectboard scheduled to meet at LERA on Tuesday, October 20th at 4:30PM to do the end of season walk through.

e.
Update of other activities @LERA:

i.
Water system shut down has been rescheduled for Monday, October 19th at 8:30AM.  Tracey will take the final quarter drinking water test on Oct 6th with Deb Godin transporting it to the lab in Burlington.

ii.
Rickey Adams asked the Selectboard to think on what to do with the red storage building.
8. Health Officer Update:  For the Selectboard’s information, Amanda Jones had sent a written report of a complaint received and her findings.

9. Personnel Policy, Health Care Coverage Policy and Salary & Benefits Policy update recommendations & cost analysis:  The Selectboard discussed changes to these policies making additions and deletions.  Discussion included:  permanent part time employees receiving holiday, vacation, sick, personal time and uniforms; definition of permanent part time; full time employees increase of one week vacation time to cap amount; costs for these changes not included in budget—wish of Selectboard that it could have gone before townspeople; department demands higher; qualified employees and quality of work equals taking care of employees; suggest making a part time highway a full time position; policy not updated since 2004.  Dale made the motion to accept the changes made to the Personnel Policy, Health Care Coverage Policy and Salary & Benefits Policy as discussed and present the revised documents for ratification at the next meeting.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved with Ricky abstaining from the vote.
10. .Grand List:  Errors & Omissions Report:  The report from the Listers of two properties which were incorrectly valued was reviewed.
11. Tax Rate-Revote to include veteran’s exemption and correct a typo in minutes:  Dale made the motion to correct the municipal tax rate which was incorrectly typed in the minutes as .5111 to .5110 and to include the veteran’s exemption of .0039.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.

12. Road Commissioner Report:

a.    Whitney Lane update:
Ricky made the motion to go into executive session with the Selectboard members to discuss an existing contract.  Approved.  Executive session began at 8:30PM and ended at 9:15PM.  Ricky reported discussion of existing contracts with no decisions being made.  Whitney Lane is nearing completion with guardrails to be installed tomorrow.
b. Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  stockpiling of winter sand; grading of roadways; need to address culvert on Knowles Flat Rd very soon.
13. FYI:  
a. Service List & Petition – Renewal of Certificate of Public Good, Comcast:  Information only for the Selectboard’s review.
b. Shelter Fundamentals Class – October 24th 10AM-2PM @ Safety Bldg, Montgomery:  Reminder for those planning to attend.
14. Any other business: None at this time.

15. Sign Orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed. 
16. Dale made the motion to adjourn at 9:30PM.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin
Selectboard Assistant 
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